COUNTY COUNSEL MEMORANDUM

MICHAEL C. GHIZZONI

COUNTY COUNSEL
805-568-2950
DATE:  October 25, 2019
TO: Board of Supervisors
FROM: Jenna Richardson, Deputy County Counsel QX/
RE: Report of Facilitation, Residents for Orcutt Sensible Group Appeal (19APL-00000-00027) of

the County Planning Commission’s approval of the Orcutt Gateway Retail Commercial Center Project
(KS 2) (160SP-00000-00002, 16CUP-00000-00017, 16CUP-00000-00018, 16DVP-00000-00009,
16TPM-00000-00001)

SUMMARY:

Pursuant to Resolution No. 95-462, County Counsel conducted a facilitation on September 27, 2019 with
the goal of narrowing or resolving this land use dispute prior to a hearing by your Board. The parties met
in person for approximately an hour and a half at the Office of County Counsel and discussed potential
options for resolving this dispute. Despite these efforts, a resolution was not reached.

Your Board is scheduled to hear this appeal in Open Session on November 19, 2019.
Please contact me or Chief Assistant Rachel Van Mullem with any questions.

Copy: Planning & Development



